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Mr Ian CHOW

Clerk to Panel on Security
Legislative Council

3/F, Citibank Tower

3 Garden Road

Central

Hong Kong

Dear Mr Chow,
Panel on Security

Further submission from
Hong Kong Human Rights Monitor on
the Trial Scheme on School Drug Testing in Tai Po District

Thank you for your letter of 28 April 2011.

Attached to your letter was a correspondence from Hong Kong
Human Rights Monitor (HKHRM) dated 21 April 2011 to the Panel on
Security and Panel on Education. In its letter, HKHRM had referred to
its enquiries on the Trial Scheme on School Drug Testing in Tai Po
District (“Scheme”), to which the Administration had replied, but
HKHRM hoped that the Legislative Council would further follow-up on
certain aspects. In respect of the matters raised by HKHRM, the
Administration’s consolidated response is as follows.

Regarding the Project Officer’s reports for the Scheme, the
Narcotics Division of the Security Bureau has already, vide its replies



dated 28 November 2010 and 8 April 2011 (see Annex), indicated that
the Scheme, implemented in secondary schools in Tai Po District, was
carried out on the basis of a Protocol whereby the contents were made
and agreed upon through detailed discussions with the school principals
in Tai Po District. The Protocol sets out the detailed arrangements for
privacy protection, personal data collection and storage, as well as on
who can review the Project Officer’s reports and other details. According
to the Protocol, the Project Officer is responsible for compiling the school
visit report to the school principal concerned and compliance reports to
all participating school principals and the Government. The reports are
considered as internal documents for the implementation of the Scheme
and reference only. The disclosure of the Project Officer’s reports would
violate the mutual understanding and agreement amongst the parties
involved. The Administration is also obliged to comply with the
confidentiality arrangements made with the parties concerned, and to
protect schools and students’ personal information and privacy.

On the language of the Evaluation Research report, as pointed out
by the Narcotics Division in its letter of April 18, 2011, the research
organisation has evaluated the Scheme’s process and effectiveness in the
Evaluation Research according to the requirements of the Beat Drugs
Fund. In addition, the research organisation has presented a detailed
executive summary (more than 50 pages) in both Chinese and English.
The full research report and the executive summary are also available for
viewing and downloading at the websites of the Narcotics Division and
the Education Bureau (www.nd.gov.hk and www.edb.gov.hk). Similar
arrangements will be made to release to the public the results of the
Scheme of the current school year.

As for the commissioning of the research organisation for the
current school year (2010/11) in Tai Po District, with the support of the
Action Committee Against Narcotics, the Narcotics Division has enlisted
the research organisation of the last school year to continue the evaluation
study. This arrangement would enable continuity and consistency,
improve methods established in the last school year, and make full use of
the accumulated experience, research data and analysis, and the
established network with relevant stakeholders. Through this
arrangement, the research organisation could better understand the
changes among the students as a result of school drug testing and be able
to compare with the results from the last school year. Furthermore, the
research organisation would have more time to plan and implement



effectively and comprehensively the evaluation for the current school

year. This would provide a more solid foundation for the future
development of school drug testing.

Please feel free to contact me if further information is required.

Yours sincerely,

4

( Miss Winki LAM )
for Secretary for Security

¢.c. Secretary for Education (Attn: Ms Wendy CHIN SEO(ADE))
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